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The City of Valley, AL is actively embarking on a project to renovate and reutilize the Langdale Mill facility.  The Langdale Mill opened in 1866 after the end of the Civil War at the start of the great southern textile revolution.  The mill had associated mill villages, which provided housing, stores, churches, schools and recreational facilities.  In 1880, the West Point Manufacturing Company was founded and eventually owned four mills, including Langdale, in what is today Valley, AL.  Valley was incorporated in 1980 from the four textile mill towns.  The encompasses seven and a half square miles and has more than 9,000 residents.  All four of the textile towns are listed on the National List of Historic Places.  Under Valley’s second mayor, Bobby Crowder, the Valley Preservation Commission was established, twelve historic buildings were placed under a protective ordinance and the four textile villages were placed on the Alabama Historic Register as valued historic landmarks.  The Langdale Mill was purchased by the city in 2004.

The Langdale Mill has several advantages as a redevelopment project.  It is no more than 5 miles from I-85 and an almost straight shot from the highway exit.  The mill is 25 acres, fairly flat and has 900 feet of river frontage on the Chattahoochee River.  It also has a great deal of architectural significance—large windows, brick construction, hardwood flooring, clerestory windows as well as other historical detailing.

One of the ideas for the mill is to establish a restaurant with an adjacent open market on the far left end of the mill property.  The restaurant and market were selected for the first phase of redevelopment.  With the expansion of industry along the I-85 corridor, Valley, AL, is expected to be a growth area; however, with a lack of a city school system, population growth is questionable.   
The project questions would include:

Restaurant

1. In the space designated, what type of restaurant  (food, price range, theme) would work best?
2. What should be the capacity of restaurant

3. What is the draw area for the restaurant

4. What is  necessary to draw locals for lunch and draw the outlying area in the evenings?

Open Market

1. What type of market would be able to operate year-round
2. Is there a demand for a farmer’s market?

3. What is needed to open a farmer’s market and what would be the draw?

4. Should there be a link between the restaurant and market?

5. Should there be entertainment at the market?  If so what type and how is this paid for?

